WINFIELD RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 2018
The January meeting of the Winfield Recreation Commission was called to order at 1:07pm by Chair Scott Gill.  Members present were Jeff Long, Joe Wood, Robyn Tapia and Dena Youle.     
There was no one present for public comments.

The minutes of the December 11, 2017 meetings were reviewed.  Dena Youle moved and Jeff Long seconded the motion to approve the minutes as written.

After reviewing December bills, Jeff Long moved and Dena Youle seconded the approval of the payment of bills in the amount of $54,135.46.

The financial report was given by Superintendent Troy Moree as he indicated the expenditures for the month of December totaled $72,123.65 and year-to-date expenditures of $490,075.08 which represents 53% of the general fund expended.  Expenses in the Employee Benefit Fund totaled $6,683.50 and year-to-date expenditures of $49,720.95 which represents 41% of the fund expended.  Revenue received for the month of December included tax revenue of $12,263.19 and generated revenue through fees and charges of $19,744.28 for a total of $32,007.47.  Year-to-date totals include tax revenue of $63,097.80 and generated revenue of $125,078.44 for a total of $188,176.24.  Year-to-date revenue in the Employee Benefit Fund was $11,250.68.  Cash balance in the general fund was $358,312.17, cash balance in the Employee Benefit Fund was $39,524.35 and cash balance in the petty cash fund was $150.00 for a total cash balance of $397,986.52.  Cash balance in the checking account was $42,310.95 and cash balance in the money market account was $355,525.57.  Cash balance in the Special Activities Account was $6,503.79 and cash balance in the Joe Thornton Memorial Fund was $10,348.55.

The December participation report was given with the Fitness Center membership standing at 1,282, activity participation at 9,562, pool activities at 1,002 and senior activities at 369 for a total of 10,933.  

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

Troy Moree gave the Superintendent’s report.

Bid Proposals for Sealing Stone Walls
Moree presented bid proposals from Conco Construction and Restoration & Waterproofing Contractors, Inc. to seal the stone walls of the Thornton Recreation Center.  After some discussion, Jeff Long moved and Dena Youle seconded the motion to accept the bid from Restoration & Waterproofing Contractors, Inc. to clean and seal all the stone sections of the exterior to the Thornton Rec Center for $9,683.00.
Program Pricing Guidelines
Moree presented a program pricing guideline for the board to review.  The board agreed to continue pricing programs as they currently are.
KRPA State Conference
Moree announced that he, Candi Fox and Ricci Tucker would be attending the KRPA State Conference in Wichita January 22-25.  Fox and Tucker have been heavily involved in the planning of the conference.
Fitness Center Open House
Moree presented a summary from the Fitness Center Open House held on December 30.  The summary showed a net profit of $660.  
Prairie Rose Trip Report
Moree presented a summary from the Prairie Rose Trip held on December 14.  The report shoed a net profit of $45.00.
Candi Fox gave the Assistant Superintendent’s report.

Candy Cane Fun Run and Hunt
Fox reported that 150 participated in the annual candy cane hunt and 107 participated in the first annual Candy Cane 2-Mile.

Winter Program Enrollment
Fox reviewed the 2018 winter program enrollment.
Ricci Tucker gave the Sports & Special Services Director’s report.

Indoor Soccer Leagues

Tucker reported that late registration will be taken through January 12 for youth indoor soccer.  The deadline to sign up for adult indoor soccer is January 17.  The soccer walls with be set-up on January 28 and games will begin on Sunday, February 4.

Senior Adult Newsletter

Tucker presented the Senior Adult Newsletter which included afternoon pitch, WRC winter classes, a trip to the Grand Casino and a trip to Topeka.  

OTHER BUSINESS:

COMMISSIONER’S TIME:

The meeting was adjourned at 1:55pm by Chair Scott Gill. 

